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Inside this Issueé 

Itôs April! 
April Musings 

 
¶ A huge thank you to all the individuals 

who made Holy Week and our Easter 
celebrations such a meaningful time of 
worship.  Thank you to the choirs and 
Henry DeVries leadership, the Altar 
Guild and their preparations, the Dea-
cons and their service, the office staff 
for putting the bulletins together and 
printing them out, to the cleaning of 
the church to make it ready and presentable for 
worship. . .  It truly takes a team to get it done 
and we have an amazing team here at Trinity.  If 
you feel blessed by them, be sure to thank them.  

¶ I love the old saying, ñApril snow showers bring 
May flowers.ò  Looking forward to the spring . . .   
At least the crocus popping up through the snow 
in my backyard are a sign that spring is near.  

¶ Are you ready for spring? I am.  

¶ Speaking of being ready, the Day Care passed an 
important step this past week.  We had our first 
safety inspection at 97 Nicholai Street.  We passed 
with flying colors!  That means that in a couple of 
weeks or so, we will get another inspection regard-
ing the setup of the inside of the Day Care.  This 
means that we are that much closer to having it 
open.  Before we officially open, we will be having 
an Open House for you to stop by and have a look.  
Look for more details in Kimôs weekly Friendly Re-
minders for the date for that event.  

¶ Several years ago, Trinity used to have a deaf min-
istry.  From what I am told, there was someone 

here to interpret the services.  Over these last few 
months, I have been in discussions with the folks 
up at Mill Neck Manor School for the Deaf and the 

Lutheran Friends of the Deaf. In particular, 
Rev. Thomas Dunseth, Director of Deaf 
Ministry and Deaconess Phyllis Yee.  They 
are very interested in Trinity having an in-
terpreter for one of our worship services.  
Quite frankly so am I.  That being said, I 
started asking around Trinity to see if we 
have folks who are fluent in sign language 
and would they be willing to interpret a 

service.  In fact, we have three such individuals 
who could and are willing to do this.  (If you are 
curious, initially, we would probably have the inter-
preted service at 10:45 am on Sunday.) 

¶ I will be meeting with the interpreters to strategize 
and plan out how we might carry out this ministry.  
But it will take more than them to make sure it is 
successful.  If you are passionate about 
reaching out to the deaf community, are in-
terested in being a part of this ministry or 
have the skills to interpret a service, please 
let me know!   I would like for you to get in-
volved.  Even if you are not sure how to help out, 
but would like to support it in any way, let me 
know of your interest too.  

¶ What we have is a new ministry opportunity before 
us, one in which we can partner with the Lutheran 
Friends of the Deaf.  Keep this in your prayers as 

we explore the possibilities of reaching out to the 
deaf community with the Gospel. 

Serving the Lord with you,  

Pastor Hopkins 
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A Time for Reflection  

Christ is risen! He is risen indeed Alleluia!  

I am not sure about you, but for me these last few weeks have allowed me to reflect, really reflect, on what 
Lent and Easter are all about and how this Lenten journey has affected my life.  

LIFE IS HARD! School shootings, bombings, illness, loss of jobs, political unrest, uncertainty. These are the 
daily headlines that we wake up to each and everyday. Even four norôeasters! Not to mention how we han-
dled March Madness! My guess is that there is rarely a day that goes by where we hear GOOD NEWS.  

As Christians in a world filled with such difficult situations, our lives get put to the test every single day. Are 
our children safe? Should I accept those packages left at my door? More chemo, more tests, bills pilling up. 
Should I be complacent to the political situations? What if . . . ?  

Two years ago I had the privilege of going to the Holy Land 
and walking the steps that Jesus took during His journey 
here on earth. For me it was a pilgrimage, not a vacation. It 
was a life changing event. If you ever get the chance, go. I 
got to see first hand where Jesus was born, and see the 
chapel set up to view that. We took a boat ride on the Sea of 
Galilee, and it was so emotional that you could almost see Jesus Himself walking on the water. The Garden of 
Gethsemane was next. This quiet tree filled area made me think that I, too, might have fallen asleep.  We 
got to walk the Apian Way, carry a cross and stop at each station and reflect that final walk that Jesus made. 
Next to Caiaphasô house and see the torture chamber to where Jesus was delivered. Then on to Calvary. To 
be able to kneel and touch the place where Jesus was laid brought tears and feelings of sadness that be-
cause of ME Jesus was there. 

But in that sadness we turn to joy. Jesus was not there in the tomb, He had risen! He had broken the conflict 
of death and total destruction with triumph over death and sin, and yes even for me.  

It is my sincerest prayer that in all of the uncertainties of life, and yes there are a lot of them, turn to the 
true meaning of this season. Turn to the joy of the resurrection and the love that God has for us in sending 
His one and only Son for US. Trust this love, reflect on this love, live this love and share this love with all 
those around you.  

Christ is risenéHe is risen indeed! For you, for me. Alleluia! 

Deacon Kathy Funfgeld 

Articles and submissions for the  
May  2018  

newsletter are due no later  
than noon on  

Monday, April 23!  
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Honor, Serve, Provide 

Invitations have been sent! We hope you will join us at the COMPLIMENTARY kick
-off dinner for our HONOR, SERVE, PROVIDE Capital Campaign Thursday, April 
19, 7-10pm at Domenicoôs in Levittown.  We will provide you with specifics on the 
projects at the church and school and funding needs.  Also at the dinner we will 
celebrate our ñTrinity Awardò honorees: Honoring the Past ï Rev. Dr. John H. 
Krahn, Serving the Present ï Deacon Peg Ruhs and Providing for the Future ï 
Mrs. Dianne Uss. Our MC for the evening will be Rev. John Hopkins and our guest 
speaker will be Rev. Dr. Robert Hartwell.  

If you did not receive an invitation please contact the church office at 516 -931-
2225 if you would like to attend the dinner. Please RSVP before April 6. Adults 
only please. 

 O blessed spring, where Word and sign  
           Embrace us into Christ the Vine: 
           Here Christ enjoins each one to be  

 A branch of this life-giving Tree.  (LSB 595, verse 1) 
 
Thus begins Susan Palo Cherwienôs hymn 
text ñO Blessed Springò.  Susan Cherwien 
wrote that this text was written for the bap-
tismal life of the parish that she was in at the 
time, Good Shepherd Lutheran in Minneapo-
lis.  Above the baptismal font is a striking sculpture by Paul Granlund, which 
shows Christ as the center of a tree, and the four branches depict people in four 
stages of human life from birth to death.  He uses the words of John 15:5 as the 
basis for his sculpture, ñI am the vine, you are the branches.ò  The artist named 
his sculpture ñLife-Treeò and it was the inspiration for this hymn text.  

In stanza two of the hymn, Mrs. Cherwien equates the ñsummer heatò with 
ñyouthful yearsò and ñuncertain faith, rebellious tears.ò During the season of au-
tumn (stanza three), the limbs of the tree are ripe with ñheavy harvest.ò This 
season offers ñbeauty, wisdom, love.ò Stanza four explores the season of winter 
where ñWe breathe our last, return to dust.ò Yet, ñin Christ, our souls take wingò; 
thus the lifecycle is complete in the ñpromise of spring.ò The final stanza intro-
duces a baptismal, sacramental tone, the original inspiration of the hymn, in ñthis 
blest mysteryò as 

  Word and water thus revive 
  And join us to your Tree of Life.  

The tune for the hymn, ñBerglundò, was written by Robert Buckley Farley, a Minneapolis composer, minister 
and friend of the Cherwienôs.  On April 29 at 9:00 a.m., Trinity Choir will sing an arrangement of this beauti-
ful hymn by the authorôs husband, David Cherwien, as we hear the words of John 15 read for our Gospel 
lesson.  

Henry DeVries, 
Minister of Music 

Great HymnsGreat HymnsGreat Hymns    

ofofof    

the Churchthe Churchthe Church    
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Board of Outreach 

 

TRINITY HAS A WELCOME CENTER!  

The Board of Stewardship, under the leadership of Deacon Anthony 
Cavaliere has set up and organized a new welcome center! 

We, here at Trinity, are a caring people and we want to extend that 
care to all those who come and visit us. We have a few people who 
have volunteered to man the Welcome Center.  If you have a warm 
smile, and a heart that is filled with love, you also could help to be the 
heart and hands of Jesus in our church. 

 

Bring your voicesé 
April 7, 2018 

7:00pm-10:00pm 
In the multi-purpose room 

All ages welcome! 
Complimentary beverages and snacks  

STIRRING SOUNDS COFFEE HOUSE  
Saturday, April 28, 2018  

7:30-9:30 PM 

Come out and have  
some family fun  
at this free event! 

 
 

Listen to Christian rock music by Parousia  
and enjoy complimentary coffee, tea and dessert! 

 

Come join us! 
Meditative - Energizing - Inspirational  

Yoga Classes  

Wednesday Nights 
April 4, 2018 ï May 23, 2018 

6:00pm-7:00pm 
$5.00 per class 

In the multi -purpose room 

(Yoga mats will be available to borrow or to purchase)  
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Early Childhood Center News 

As March comes to a close and we prepare to welcome in the month of April, we are 
thankful for a Tenebrae service reflecting on the suffering and resurrection of our Lord 
Jesus Christ.   

April brings many exciting adventures and opportunities for our students.  This month 
Trinity will host the annual Lutheran Schoolôs Math Tournament; over fourteen teams 
will participate and display the mathematical talents they have been blessed with.  Ca-
reer Day will follow; here many volunteers will share the daily tasks of their livelihood 

with the children. Mid -month, our teachers will administer the Terra Nova exams to our first through eighth 
graders; this standardized test drives educational conversation and informs us about the strengths and weak-
nesses of our students.   

Due to inclement weather, we have rescheduled the Washington, D.C. trip for later this month.  The fifth and 
sixth graders will be attending a Billy Jean King Tennis Clinic at Arthur Ashe stadium; they will learn about the 
history and dynamics of the sport.  Last, we would like to congratulate all of our students who have been in-
ducted into the National, Spanish, and Musical Honor Societies.  Wishing all of you a blessed SPRING!  

In Christ, 
 
Ms. Tammy Mazza 
Principal 

Despite the snow, the month of March was a busy one for the children of 
Trinity's Early Childhood Center.  The Nursery and Pre-K classes prepared 
for the Mini -Olympics that took place last week. The children performed 
for their families and friends.  Even the snow didnôt stop these amazing 
athletes from training and putting on great performances!  
 
Also during March the children celebrated Read Across America and re-
membered Dr. Seuss on his birthday.  Celebrating Green Days for St. Pat-
rickôs were a highlight of the month as well. 
 
The children have also been learning about the events leading up to 
Easter with their teachers and 
are ready to celebrate the resur-
rection of our Lord with their 
families. 
 
Carolyn Gallegos, 
Early Childhood Center Director 


